

School Council

Potten End C of E Primary School SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

Agenda

- Welcome
- Apologies
- Agree minutes of last meeting
- Matters arising from last meeting
- Health and Safety
- Matters arising from S and W box
- A.O.B.
- Next meeting
- Close

Minutes of meeting held on 13th February 2019

1. Welcome:

Maddie welcomed Mrs Hood, all the school councillors and Mrs Gasper.

2. Apologies:

Edward.

3. Agree minutes of last meeting:

Minutes agreed.

4. Matters arising from last meeting:

(1) The playground zones are fine. Mari commented that she doesn't like the zones although agrees it is safer.

(2) Izzy and Maddie will do a poster showing clubs that are currently running. Mrs Hood said she will enquire where we can have a school council board.

5. Health and Safety:

The councillors discussed shaking hands at lunchtime and asked if they could not do that especially with so many bugs around.

6. Matters arising from S and W box:

(1a) Lily, Sophia, Rebecca, Noemi, Izzy, Maddie, Kiana and Eva Yr6 - Please can Year 6 give the blue house on the top playground a makeover. E.g paint it and clean wooden floor? Izzy commented on the condition of it and suggested fund raising to help pay for it.

(b) Sophia, Noemi, Kiana, Chloe, Rebecca, Lily & Maddie yr6 -Please bring back the milkshakes and rice crispy cakes. Thanks. Mrs Hood had enquired about this but there is too much sugar in them both.

(2) **Rose yr4** - (a) This is not a suggestion but I want to say thank you for looking after me.

Mrs Hood said she thought this was a lovely message to read.

(b) **Rose & Sophie yr4** - Please can we have a morning or breakfast club? No as it has been asked for before and there weren't enough interested for it to run.

(c) **Sophie yr4** - Please can we have music in the dinner hall to stop loud talking? This has been tried before and didn't seem to help. Lachlan asked if we could have better modern music in Collective Worship. Mrs Hood explained that the music we play is calming. She suggested that if he found some calming music not too noisy or upbeat then we could consider it.

(3) **Anon yr5** - In year 5 pupils are bringing in fluffy squishies & they are getting in the way of work. Mrs Hood said she will speak to Mr Taylor.

(4) **Aaron yr4** - Please can we have a book making club? We have a craft club so we will look into whether this is possible.

(5) **Josh yr5** - Can we have screens between the urinals? It was suggested that if anyone not comfortable using the urinals then use the cubicals.

(6) **Izzy & Felicity** - re do the old block bathrooms Mrs Hood said that they had already been re-painted. We can't do anything else to them at the moment. It was mentioned that one of the girls toilets is still out of use.

Mrs Hood said she would inform Mr Barnard as he was doing a review around school today.

7. A.O.B:

(1) Mrs Hood asked the councillors if they would go down to the Wonder Wood during a lunchbreak to have a clear up as Mrs Hall had enquired if this would be possible.

(2) Year 3, 4 and 5 councillors will ask if they can have a discussion with their class as to what they would like done to the blue house. Izzy and Maddie will speak to year 1 & 2.

8. Next Meeting: Wednesday 6th March 2019

9. Meeting closed: 11.05am.